COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD, INC. GENERAL MEETING SEPTEMBER 10, 2009

The September General Meeting of the Coast Quilters Guild was held at the Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Darilyn Kisch.

Welcome: Five new members and two guests were welcomed to the meeting.

Announcements:

Darilyn encouraged members to come to the general meetings early to take advantage of the various activities offered, such as, the treasure table tonight.

A very big thank you was given to Cathe Hedrick for the \$4400 raised at the August Auction.

Pictures of the silent auction can be seen on the website, www.coastalquilters.org.

Thank you to members for bringing canned goods and donations are still welcome.

The John Flynn workshop has expanded and room is available.

Refreshment chair, Maria Butcher, is passing around clipboards for individual and satellite groups to sign up for refreshments at the general meetings.

Cathe Hedrick announced the Fashion Show at the October meeting. Garments will be modeled and twenty people are needed.

Upcoming Guild Events:

2010 Harvest of Colors Quilt Show meeting is Saturday. Sept. 12, at 10 am. It will be held at the Foothill School Library.

Board meeting, Sept. 17, 6:30 pm at Maravilla. (Dinner at Frescos – 5 pm)

The next New Member Welcome and Satellite Starting Coffee is Friday, Sept 18, 2 pm at Barbara MacCallum's house. New members will receive an invitation in their blue bags. All members are encouraged to come.

A new satellite group is starting. It will be focused on traditional quilting and will meet on the fourth Wednesday of the month. Contact Suzy Pelovsky to have your name placed on the interested list.

SCCQG meet the teachers will be held Sat. Oct. 10 in Hemet.

Fiddlers' at Stow House will be Sunday, Oct. 11. Opportunity Quilt needs help in selling tickets.

Saturday Open Sew: Oct. 24 at Goleta Valley Community Center, 9 am to 3 pm. Free to members but space is limited. Sign up at workshop table.

Bus Trips:

There were not enough sigh ups for the Ricky Tims discount. Guild is still a sponsor of this event.

PIQF, Sat/Sun, Oct. 17 & 18, Santa Clara, \$150.

Sign ups will start in Nov. for the Jan. 2010 Road to Calif. Quilt Show - \$40.00

Bulletin Board Updates:

Botanic Garden Marketplace, Sat/Sun, Nov. 21 & 22, \$60.00 + 20%. Applications are due Oct. 15. Variety of vendors interested in selling quilts and other items.

2010 Harvest of Colors – Karen Pickford resported spaces were still vacant on some committees. Meeting this Saturday.

Community Quilts – Yolanda and Louise reported kits were available for pick up and they will take the finished quilts at any time. Thanked everyone for their support and enthusiasm.

Challenge Quilt – Judith and Jean reminded members of the dimensions of the challenge quilt and they are due in March.

Library – Heather reported there are new books that have patterns. There is a folder in the back of the book to hold the patterns. Just copy and replace patterns in the folder.

Block of the Month – Naomi explained the October block and announced the Sept. winner, Diana Hamilton.

Show and Tell – 7 members showed quilts and 2 announcements were made.

Program – Dee Johnson introduced the speaker, John Flynn.

Door Prizes – Christine Allen announced the Door prize winners: Candace Burton, Linda, Goena, Toni Percival, Gwen Sangster -Wagy, and Kathy Piasecki. The contributing vendors were: Baron's Fabrics, Craft Essentials, Grant House, Quilt Ventura, Creation Station, Treasure Hunt, Wonderfil Speciality Threads, Warm Company, and June Taylor. Door Prize took in \$241.00.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs Recording Secretary